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December 5, 2006

Jed Macosko

Re: Keeping Coach Grobe
Assistant Professor
Dear President Hatch:

I’m a relatively new member of the physics department whom you’ve met a few times (you even signed my copy of The Search for Christian America when you visited in February 2005).  Though I’ve only been at Wake for two-and-a-half years, I’ve already fallen in love with this place.  And it is this love of Wake Forest that compels me to write to encourage you to keep Coach Jim Grobe at WFU.
Like you, I desire to see Wake Forest University be the best it can be.  The following is a list of reasons why I think having a strong football program, in addition to our already strong programs in basketball and in other sports, will help WFU be at its best.  I hope that my perspective as a junior faculty and only occasional football fan will add to the many letters you must be receiving from students, athletic staff and members of the Winston-Salem community.
First, strong sports programs are the only way some people hear about WFU.  I fell in this category before I applied for the job here.  If it wasn’t for Wake basketball and Tim Duncan, I would have probably skipped over the job advertisement.  What an opportunity I would have missed!  The same is true for anyone who reviews a WFU grant proposal or referees a WFU paper.

Second, athletic excellence breeds academic excellence.  I experienced this first-hand as an undergraduate.  The discipline it took to help make our varsity crew fast enough to win the Head of the Charles directly translated into studying my way to the highest honors a graduating senior could earn in my department; and I had finished in less than three years!  
Finally, sports stick like no classes can.  I can still remember the food I ate and the workouts I endured at cross-country ski training camp.  Nothing encourages alumni to love their alma mater like the camaraderie of sports, which a strong program in football would breed in all other sports.  I help out with the rowing team at Wake and know that they take their cues from the high-profile teams.  When football is pushing themselves to their limit, so will all teams.
In light of this, I sincerely hope you will consider doing everything in your power to keep Coach Grobe.  It will make Wake Forest an even better place to be.


Sincerely,


Jed Macosko, Ph.D.


Assistant Professor
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Wake Forest University
